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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

195 (T) of  2024     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 24 April 2024 

Area:             Noosa pilotage area 

Locality: Noosa River, Noosa Heads 

Activity: Beach Nourishment Dredging Works 

Mariners are advised that: 
 
dredging works will be conducted within the Noosa River Mouth with a scheduled commencement of 
Tuesday, 2nd of April and continue until the end of July 2024. 
 
During dredging operations, a floating pipeline will be located within the mouth. The pipeline will be 
marked with yellow hazard marker buoys 20m from dredge, then at intervals of 30m on float line. 
Mariners are advised to stay away from the dredge end and are advised not to cross between hazard 
markers. 
 
The dredging will be confined within the operating area towards the centre of the river, however 
ancillary equipment including the workboat Darnley and dredging pipeline may be located to the 
South and East of the operating area. 
 
Mariners are advised to seek a safe sailing route, steering clear of the dredge and pipeline.  
 
The passage along Doggy Beach will be fully closed from 24th of April 2024 onwards. Mariners are 
advised to use alternative routes. Mariners proceeding near the work area, or using the channel 
dredged by the dredger, should proceed with caution and be keep a lookout for pipelines, anchors 
and wires below water level. 
 
Mariners are advised to contact the dredge operator on CH 16, should the dredge or pipeline impede 
their safe passage. 
 
 

DESCRIPTION NAME 
CUTTER SUCTION DREDGE SAIBAI 

WORK BOAT DARNLEY 

 
Mariners are advised when passing the dredge or vessel handling/connecting pipeline, please contact 
the vessel and make your intentions known to the operator. 
 
This Notice to Mariners is to be read in conjunction with Noosa Council’s Work in Progress 
Notification found at noosa.qld.gov.au/wip 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: 139(T) of 2024 
 



AUS charts affected:  AUS815  
ENC Cells affected:   AU427153  
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


